Dear Ionian class,

It has been quite a while since we saw each other last so I thought I would write this letter to you all. I hope you have all been well and remembering to do some of your home learning each day.

Well I wonder what you have all been up to? I know that you have not been allowed out of the house very often but perhaps you have been going for a walk each day, playing with your toys, drawing some beautiful pictures or making some imaginative models out of junk and other materials. Perhaps you have been listening to your favourite pop songs, playing computer games, helping the adults in your home to bake some cakes or joining in with indoor exercise routines. One thing I do hope you have been doing is helping your parents with all the important jobs around the house.

Of course, it is the same for the teachers too. We also are not allowed out of our houses very often so I have tried to keep myself busy by doing some school work from home, cleaning and tidying my house, playing board games online with my friends and family and taking part in a weekly online quiz with the other teachers. I have also tried to make sure I have been for a walk or a run each day and have found some very interesting places and buildings nearby where I live. I am very lucky as I live in the Docklands so it's lovely to walk around the docks from time to time.

I really hope that you are all doing some of the online learning that we put on the school website and please remember to read a book every day. If you can read it to an adult, that would be even better!

Take care and I hope to see you all very soon.

Laurence